ANZACPE

Australia & New Zealand Association for Clinical Pastoral Education

Minutes of the 13th Annual General Meeting

Held on Monday 15th September 2003 at 7:30 PM and continued on Wednesday 17th September 2003 at 8:00 PM at The Four Canoes Hotel, Rotorua, New Zealand 
Present:  Keith McCollim (President), Leslie Underwood, Ken Shakespeare, Allison Whitby, Roy Alexander, David Stark, Marilyn Hope, Peter Ryan, David Manks, Ray Bloomfield, Kath Maclean, Joan Dallaway, Marie Pollard, Roger Prowd, Wi Tamarapa, Liz Murphy, Maureen Mitchell, Margie Hopkins, Ian Bayliss, Adrian Flemming, Jenni Wegener, Gillian Henderson, Boyd Glassey, Don Prince, Eric Cave, Noel Bekker.

Apologies and greetings from:  John Snehadass,  John McAlpine, Jenny Harrison, Max Shennan, Lynne Crilley, Drew Lelean, Peter Powell, Julie O’Brien, Lukas Briellmann, Judith Peterkin, Bizz Jelly, Keith Little, Diana Davidson, Carolyn Thornley, Roy Bradley, John and Marlene Paver, Cecilia Francis, Stephen Ames, Jenny Washington, Eveline Crotty, David Larsen, Geoff Gray, Rae Brown.
Greetings from:  Storm Swain in New York and Noel Brown in Chicago.

1. The President, Keith McCollim, opened the meeting and welcomed those present.  
2. The agenda as circulated was agreed to

3. The minutes of the 12th AGM were confirmed 

Moved:

Noel Bekker

Seconded:

Marilyn Hope


Carried
4. Business arising from the minutes:

Joan Dallaway and Marilyn Hope reported that the judges for the Diana Goss were still waiting for the submission of suitable essays.  The meeting agreed that Joan and Marilyn circulate to the membership details of the intent of and requirements for the award.
5. Correspondence:

5.1. Correspondence in:


5.1.1. ICPP – Postponement of Congress in Bangalore, 2003
5.1.2. ASPEA – Response to ANZACPE initiatives

5.1.3. Mercy Foundation - Notification of Eveline Crotty’s inability to attend

5.1.4. Bizz Jelly – Greetings and appreciation of members’ prayers 

Noel Bekker outlined the content of the inward correspondence and read Bizz’s letter.  It was agreed that the correspondence be tabled.

Moved:

Noel Bekker

Seconded:

Don Prince


Carried
5.2. Correspondence out:
5.2.1. Milton Coleman – appreciation for work on the Values and Missions

Statement
5.2.2. Jenny Washington – Thanks to 2002 Conference organisers
5.2.3. NSWCCPE – Postponement of ICPCC

5.2.4. NZACPE – Accreditation of Roger Prowd

5.2.5. NSWCCPE – Re-accreditation of Alan Galt

The Secretary told the meeting that in addition to the correspondence listed there were numerous e-mails received and sent.  The Meeting agreed that the correspondence be received and that the e-mails be tabled for the perusal by members interested in doing so.  It was also agreed that several points arising from the correspondence would be addressed in the Reports to follow.
Moved:

Noel Bekker

Seconded:

Adrian Flemming

Carried
6. Reports

6.1. President’s Report – Keith McCollim.  Keith circulated and read his report.
Moved the report be received:
Keith McCollim

Seconded:



Ian Bayliss

Carried
6.2. Secretary’s Report – Noel Bekker.  Noel circulated and spoke to his report.
Moved the report be received:
Noel Bekker

Seconded:



Don Prince

Carried

6.3. Treasurer’s Report – Adrian Flemming.  Adrian read and spoke to his report.


Moved the report be received:
Adrian Flemming


Seconded:



Eric Cave

Carried

Adrian reported further and presented a working document on the issue of
indemnity insurance for ANZACPE and discussion took place.  It was then proposed that the matter be further discussed during the Conference in conjunction with other, connected, issues and that proposals be brought to the second part of the AGM.
Moved:



Eric Cave

Seconded:



Alison Whitby

Carried

6.4.  Registrar’s Report – Margie Hopkins.  Margie circulated and spoke to her

report that had been circulated.  Margie reminded the meeting that for new supervisors taking up membership, their consent to keep information needs to accompany the yearly update of their Association’s membership on the ANZACPE database.  Some Member Associations still needed reminding about their membership updates this past year.  Margie also told the meeting that while being prepared to continue as Registrar until 2004 she would not continue beyond that.  Member Associations are therefore urged to consider nomination or suggestion of suitable people that may be able to fill this important role.
Moved:



Margie Hopkins

Seconded:



David Stark

Carried
6. Report on the Group working further on the ANZACPE Standards – Jenni 

Wegener.  Jenni reported a general lack of response from Member Associations in participation in the discussions, making it difficult to proceed.  Some of the important issues raised by those participating included the diversity in understanding of what is needed for accreditation at different levels of supervision and for the registration of CPE Centres.  Connected with this is the continuing question of how much autonomy Member Associations want to keep in determining these issues for themselves and how much desire there is to keep working towards minimum standards that can be embraced by all Member Associations. More work needs to be done therefore to work through this.  Full participation through recognised representation by each Association is essential to make headway.  There are some encouraging signs that there is a general willingness to explore the key issues further.

Options need to be considered to help ensure that all accreditations are carried out in accordance with agreed standards.  One of these is the establishment of a committee by ANZACPE that has a similar in function to that which the Registration and Certification Committee has in 
ASPEA.   There is a strong feeling in some Member Associations that a continuing forum for dealing with professional issues would be an essential part of the movement towards working under ANZACPE standards.  In proposing the acceptance of her report Jenni appealed to the meeting for full participation in encouraging further discussion that included the whole membership.  
Moved: 



Jenni Wegener

Seconded:



Eric Cave

Carried

7. Noel Bekker and Keith McCollim reported that further work on the Working Proposals and the Values and Mission statement, both drafted at the 2002 Conference and accepted as drafts by the 12th AGM was progressing slowly.  Many of the issues needing further work were connected with those raised in Adrian’s and Jenni’s Reports.
A discussion followed and it was decided that this discussion needed to be ongoing during the Conference.  Ian Bayliss proposed that the Executive Committee arrange for facilitation of further discussion with the aim of bringing some points to the meeting when the AGM was reconvened.

Moved:




Ian Bayliss

Seconded:



Adrian Flemming
Carried

8. There was a discussion about the venues for future conferences.  The possibility of and Adelaide conference following the Tasmania Conference in 2004 was raised.  This would give members of ASPEA organising committees a years break before planning for a Melbourne conference in 2005.  Members were asked to consider the possibilities in order that decisions might be made at the resumption of the AGM.
There was also some discussion about the desirability of having a component of peer review and professional issues discussions in small groups at future conferences.  It was agreed that the suggestions and opinions expressed would be referred to the organising committees for the ensuing conferences for consideration.  

9. The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 pm. with closing worship for the evening.
The 13th AGM  was re-convened at 8:00 pm. on Wednesday, 17 September 2003
10. The meeting agreed to the change of meeting time and to the agenda.
11. Elections:

The elections for office bearers were held.

11.1. Keith McCollim was nominated and re-elected President

11.2. Don Prince and Eric Cave were nominated and re-elected Vice Presidents 

. Noel Bekker was nominated and re-elected Secretary

. Adrian Flemming was nominated and re-elected Treasurer

. Margie Hopkins was nominated and re-elected Registrar

. Alan Galt (subject to his consent), Marilyn Hope and joan Dallaway were nominated and re-elected judges for the Diana Goss Award.
12. Noel Bekker reported that a letter had been received from Julie O’Brien giving her report as ANZACPE’s representative on the International Council for Pastoral Care and Counselling (ICPCC).  The meeting agreed that the secretary read the report.

Moved:



Noel Bekker

Seconded:


Eric Cave

Carried

The International Congress was postponed for safety and health reasons.  The Congress is now scheduled to be held in Bangladore, India from August 8 to 15, 2004.  Julie encouraged ANZACPE Members to consider attending this Congress.

Julie also nominated Jenni Wegener as the next ANZACPE Representative.  Jenni indicated her willingness to accept this position and was elected.

Moved:



David Stark

Seconded:


Joan Dallaway
Carried

At the suggestion of David Stark the meeting also agreed that a letter of appreciation and encouragement be sent to Julie.
13. Adrian Flemming presented the budget for 2004 to the meeting.  After clarification about the funds set aside as contribution to the ICPCC the budget was accepted.

Moved:



Adrian Flemming

Seconded:


Margaret Carr

Carried

14. Adrian proposed that Mr. Brian Goodacre be appointed to audit the financial records.

Moved:



Adrian Flemming

Seconded:


Ian Bayliss

Carried

15. The meeting agreed to the payment of an honorarium of $200 to the secretary.
Moved:



Adrian Flemming

Seconded:


Marilyn Hope

Carried

16. Adrian Flemming and Ken Shakespeare were authorised as signatories for the transactions of funds with Glebe Investments and any other banking arrangements.

Moved:



David Starke

Seconded:


Roger Prowd

Carried

1. There was discussion for some time on Adrian’s working document on liability insurance and associated matters and Jenni Wegener’s further report on the progress to agreement on standards.  Jenni then explained the reasons for the following proposal:
That Member Associations agree to:

The Establishment of a Standards and Accreditation Committee consisting of


A chairperson


The ANZACPE President (Ex-officio)

One appointed member from each Member Association, that member being currently accredited at Supervisor Level II or Level III

For the purposes of:

1. Recommending standards and establishing of procedures for the review and certifying of supervisors in accordance with ANZACPE Standards.

2. Appointing in consultation with the appointed representative of each Member Association a review committee in response to each application for a review conducted at ANZACPE.
3. Receiving a report and the recommendations from the chairperson of each review committee.

The Standards and Accreditation Committee shall ensure compliance with ANZACPE Standards and forward the review committee’s recommendations to the Executive or to the Registration & Certification Committee of the relevant Member Association.


Jenni’s proposal was adopted


Moved
:



Jenni Wegener


Seconded:



Alison Whitby

Carried

18. The meeting agreed to the initiative of the executive committee to hold the second part of the AGM prior to the last day of Conference in order to allow maximum and unhurried participation.  It was suggested to structure future agendas accordingly.
Moved:



Roger Prowd

Seconded:


Ray Bloomfield
Carried

19. It was suggested that at future conferences the chair of each Member Association or their nominee be part of the executive ex-officio for the duration of the conference.  This would be in addition to office bearers and appointed representatives of the Member Associations (if the appointed representative is not the chair of that Association or the chair’s nominee).  This would enable a greater sense of participation and information sharing between ANZACPE and the Member Associations.  The meeting affirmed the suggestion.
Moved:



Jenni Wegener

Seconded:


Joan Dallaway
Carried

20. Eric Cave told the meeting of some of the plans for the Tasmania Conference.  The use of music and story in supervision is planned to be one of the themes.  There will be opportunity for response in small groups.  The sharing in a variety of venues and styles of meals will be a highlight.  Eric suggested the conference start on Sunday 22 August and end with dinner and closing worship on Thursday evening 26 August.   After discussion Eric amended the proposed dates to 12th to 16th September 2004. 
21. Peter Ryan told the meeting that SANTACPE is prepared to host the 2005 Conference.

22. Ken Shakespeare proposed a vote of thanks to the organising committee of the conference in Rotorua.  Appreciation was expressed for the work done to make this a productive as well as a very enjoyable conference.  

Carried by acclamation.

The meeting closed at 9:33 pm.
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